MEETING MINUTES
September 13, 2012
6.
Correspondence
District Manager, Nancy Upham, provided the Board with the 2012 West Nile virus update and reminded everyone present that it has been a bad year for West Nile Virus cases across the entire country.
8.
Appointment

Mr. Cork held his request for comment.  This was later noted during the District Manager’s report.

9.
Old Business


2.  Scott Fullerton, Business Representative with Operating Engineers Local #3, addressed the Board and the District Manager with his concerns regarding the misunderstanding relative to final draft preparation of the 2010-11 and 2011-13 Collective Bargaining Agreements. His concern centered on whose responsibility it was for preparation of the final draft, inclusive of changes in the mediated tentative agreements to then be signed by the Board and Union Representatives.  District Manager, Nancy Upham offered in the past to take responsibility for this draft preparation.  Everyone agreed that she should finish the preparation of the draft and then forward it to the Labor Law Attorney, Charlie Cockerill, and Scott Fullerton for approval.

Mr. Fullerton noted that he was waiting for these contracts in Word format.  The Trustees were under the impression that these contracts had been signed already.  District Manager, Nancy Upham noted that the mediated tentative agreements had been signed; however, a deadline had not been set for the overall contract to be consolidated for the formal signatory process.  Nancy also noted that she had previously sent the two agreements to Mr. Fullerton on September 7, 2012.
In the future, the Board would like the Union to finalize the contracts for Board and Union signatures.  District Manager, Nancy Upham, suggested that these contracts be reviewed and finalized in order to move forward with the upcoming negotiations for the 2013 contract.  Trustee Lattin requested that these contracts be signed at the October 2012 Board Meeting.  Scott Fullerton noted that he would do his best to complete Trustee Lattin’s request.

3.  District Manager, Nancy Upham, discussed a timeline of CBA policy efforts over the last few years, noting delays and a lack of deadlines; and more specifically noting the importance of the mediated tentative agreement changes.  


4.  . . . . . .policy language was taken directly from the current . . . . . . .

10.
New Business


1.  District Manager, Nancy Upham, offered that the District has worked with smaller property owners through grants, public education, and cost-share agreements in the development of a program to assist the public.  The Board did not see any need for changes to Goal 8.

11.
District Manager’s Report


1. . . . . . .further, District Manager, Nancy Upham, noted that if one part-time employee could not keep up with the workload, the District could always look into hiring a second part-time employee and still save the District money.

2.  During the discussion of “personnel” updates, District Manager, Nancy Upham, informed the Board that the employees were asked to work split shift during the days that the temperatures were extremely warm.  The reason for some of the split shift options was to alleviate long hours and night time work.  Delete to assist in mosquito control.
Last Sentence:  District employees were encouraged that if they were having difficulty meeting their daily work goals, they were to contact Management and communicate these problems. 
